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Date: 12/19/2018 Time: 7:00 — 8:30PM Location: Conference Call
Mark Fuhrmann
State to Local Conference Callk

COMMITTEE MEMBERS

Mark Fuhrmann SCFAC — Partners ; X Kate Barrow CE&E Team P X
Lori Richardson SCFAC — Sandhills X CJ Lewis - CE&E Team ; . X
Patty Schaeffer SCFAC — Partners X Suzanne CE&E Team
Thompson
Ben Coggins SCFAC — Partners X
Catreta Flowers SCFAC — Trillium X
Martha Brock SCFAC — Alliance X
Jean Andersen SCFAC — Cardinal X
Bob Crayton i Cardinal X
Angelena Kearney- SCFAG - Cardinal X
Dunlap
Ginny Hall Partners X
Gail Mitchell : Partners X . NAME .
Ron Lowe Trillium X Bonnie Foster Cardinal
Debbie Eden Trillium X
Dave Curro Alliance X
Susan Jenkins VAYA X
Azell Reeves | Sandhills X
Marie Britt Eastpointe X
1. Agenda topic: Welcome & SCFAC update Presenter(s): Benita Purcell

»  Mark provided the update from the SCFAC. Speakers from December have been
rescheduled from December to January. December meeting was cancelled due to
weather. Mark discussed the speakers; Mark Botts on Medicaid and Medicaid
Transformation. More robust report from SCFAC in January.

ELT call for idea for agendas, January 7. Both dates on agenda sheet.

Mark asked for any other updates from other SCFAC members.

Martha Brock asked if Benita was going to be on the call. Wanted to mention that SCFAC
discussed having a survey - thought Benita was going to discuss. Wondering where that
stands. Survey for people who attended Legislative event last May. An evaluation of what
happened that day. Mark responded that he was not aware. Thought the survey indicated
was the one that relates to SCFAC collaboration with LCFAC. Mark said that he would
follow up with Benita. )

genda topic: Local CFAC update Presenter(s): Ron Lowe, Gayle Mitchell, Dave Curro
S: Eastpointe — Marie Britt was asked if she could give an update. Nancy Moore is new chair
and she will be the representative for these calls. New Clinical Director, Kelly Clarkson.
Maureen Washington is co-chair. Understanding that at the last meeting, Maureen would be

rep for Eastpointe on this call.
Mark will follow up with Nancy and Maureen for a written report and ask about being on
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agenda for January. Mark will find out when each CFAC is meeting. Next meeting will be
January 3 Tuesday. - 0

Cardinal — Jean Anderson gave report for Cardinal.

o Cardinal is working on by-law revisions and will meet again in February to review and vote |
on them. Changes in by-laws will put into motion the changes that Cardinal is trying to put
into place. Mark thanked the members from Cardinal for their hard work on by-laws and
implementing changes. : ~

e Angelina Kearney-Dunlap - 5 County planning 2019 activities for 3 categories. Meeting
is on 1/8/2019, Granville Co to encourage participation. Anticipating a power point on
CFAC explaining what CFAC is. Introduce 8-10 fraining on CFAC to community. What
CFAC trainings are. ‘

VAYA *
e Pat McGinnis - Chrissy Brown came to our last meeting. Participated in all four VAY
CFAC meetings in the VAYA catchment area. Chrissy does Comfort Kits. Wants to get on

SCFAC agenda to give presentation on what she does. Thought it would be a good idea.

Presenter(s): Mark Fuhrmann
Legislative Session Update :
Voter ID- Governor Veto was overturned?
Pat- local representatives hold an event in their own area. Local CFAC discussed having
those options. : '
Martha reiterated importance of attending because of networking opportunity. and hearing
from state legislators
LCFAC/SCFAC Collaboration - Upcoming Survey.
Mark discussed the purpose of the survey for CFAC members; what LCFAGC would like to
see, areas specific/general, SCFAC can collaborate with.
Get out early in January before next call. Get ideas from members from CFAC. Survey,
: look at results, get back with a meaningful structure as to how it will look.
Statewide CFAC Meeting
March 25t and April 1. Sandhills liaison still working with Suzanne. Hope to touch base
before holidays for Save the Date out to members. Pat - Good turnout of CFAC members
at the 121 conference in Pinehurst and there was great inclusion of consumers. Good
number of CFAC. Potential to grow.
Bob Crayton '
Early Childhood Action Plan. State leaders gave presentation, hot topics, building bridges
- strategies wrote that document. Use document. Terminology used “Families of Color”
group found offensive- would like to change it.

Meeting Adjourned 7:45 pm
Next State-to-Local Call: January 16, 2019
Minutes approved 1/9/2019




Consumer Caucus Focuses on Strengthening Consumer Voice in System Change k
Summary by Sarah Potter and Laurie Coker

The Consumer Caucus at this year's annual conference at Pinehurst was certainly
lively, with most of its participants being actively vocal. We thank the ‘I2P| Center for
hosting this annual consumer-led discussion. It is one of the rare spaces that
consumers and family members can speak about shared hopes and concerns in an
open forum. About 25 consumers and family members from across the state, many of
- whom represented local or state level Consumer and Family Advisory Committees
(CFACs), came together to discuss changes under Medicaid Transformation.

There was no pre-set agenda, but Laurie Coker of NC CANSO (North Carolina
Consumer Advocacy, Networking, and Support Organization) graciously volunteered to
lead the discussion, beginning by sharing some history of consumer engagement in our
public mental health system. (She has been a strong advocate for fifteen years and has
witnessed system changes. She currently runs GreenTree Peer Center in Forsyth
County).

The key theme that emerged was the need to ensure a vibrant role for the voices of
consumers and families in ensuring higher quality services and supports during this time
of Medicaid Transformation in our state. The following are some highlights from the
discussion:

1) The role of CFACs is unclear and even uncertain in the future of Medicaid funded
service delivery and administration.

e We need new language in State statute 122C to reflect today’s operational
environment and to ensure that there is meaningful and integrated advisory input
from system users, families, and those who have recovered health and
understand how best to serve people through the system.

e To better identify gaps in service, CFACs should work to be better connected to
their communities, possibly through hosting regular listening sessions so they
can hear the needs from those who most experience them or who have ideas to
contribute toward improvement.

e Local CFACs should work more closely and collaboratively with State CFAC.
Development of unifying principles that promote this collaboration will help.

2) Consumer inclusion should be a defining characteristic of our Transformation
process with consumers being engaged at every table to provide input and guidance
and not just as tokens.

e Their roles, through CFACs and otherwise, should be supported by policy and
contractual language that puts teeth in their efforts so that advisory input is
seriously considered and integrated into local or state system change. CFACs
must not simply be a presence to offer opinions.




e With the Standard Plan being currently rolled out, a statewide MH/SUD Advnsory
should be formed and guaranteed an active part in developing and overseeing
changes to healthcare delivery in NC. The concern is that in these dimensions of
the system, there is too little engagement of consumers and families, which is
illogical and does not even make good business sense if we want a sustainable
system with good outcomes. |

Current Actions Planned :

e The group agreed to focus on educating especially new legislative members
through personal stories and introducing ourselves to new members on the
Legislative Oversight Committee. Martha Brock is working on another
Legislative Advocacy Day for the spring through SCFAC. (Addendum Ms.
Brock has since clarified that SCFAC Subcommittee on Legislation is being
engaged to help with planning).

e There is a Legislative Breakfast scheduled for February 2 at the Friday Centerin
Chapel Hill. SCFAC will have a table there, and everyone was encouraged to
attend. ‘

e A statewide CFAC meeting is in the planning for the spring as well. It was agreed

~ that we need to do a better job of informing families and consumers about what'’s
going on, more clearly define the role of CFAC members, and be active in
soliciting input from our community members about what they need and want.

Wrapping up the discussion, one family member participant who has worked in health
care bureaucracies challenged the group and the state staff who were in participation.
As a current member of an MCO board of directors, she stated that boards and officials
needed to hear what we want and not just what has already been decided by
administrations then passively approved by consumers and families! She states, with
many agreeing, that CFAC members should be far better informed by those they are to
advise so that they can do their work effectively! She stated that her experience has
been that too often people working in bureaucracies give lip service to consumer
involvement and we must see this change in our state if Medicaid Transformation is to
work.

This meeting was a great opportunity to see old friends, meet new advocates, and to
voice what needs to be done going forward. There is a lot of work to be done, and we
will need to strengthen our collective voice to ensure future success!




